



Chiddingly Primary School

Muddles Green
Chiddingly
Lewes
East Sussex
BN8 6HN

Telephone: 01825 872307 Email: office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk

Executive Headteacher: Mr James Procter Email: head@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk

Friday 25th September 2020

Dear Chiddingly School Families,

Protocol update and contingency plan

We are writing to provide you with an update to how we will handle suspected or confirmed cases of coronavirus (COVID-19) and inform you about how we will provide online education in the instance that pupils need to self-isolate. Please read this information carefully. Our full contingency plan can be found on the coronavirus (COVID-19) updates page on our website.

If a child or member of staff displays symptoms

If a child or member of staff displays symptoms compatible with coronavirus (COVID-19), you will receive an email with a link to the website, which has the letters on it. The letter will make it clear whether it is a child or a member of staff that has developed symptoms. If the result is positive, you will be informed immediately. The regularity in which tests are taken makes it impossible for us to inform you every time there is a negative result. If you do not hear from us, you should assume the result is negative and continue to send your child(ren) in as usual.

If individual children are required to self-isolate:

In the instance that individual children need to self-isolate (rather than a whole 'bubble'), each class has a folder on their class page on the website which contains two-weeks' worth of work. This work links to maths skills, literacy tasks and a range of foundation subjects and can be accessed at any time. It is not linked to a topic to ensure teachers' workload remains manageable and is set in a similar way in which work was set during full school closure. This work should be completed at home and then brought into school to share with the teacher at the end of self-isolation.

If a 'bubble' is required to self-isolate:

If a whole 'bubble' of children (along with the staff in their bubble) are required to self-isolate, we will be using Google Classroom to set work and interact with the children. Each pupil (from Reception to Year 6) will be provided with a login to access his or her class' work. This will be stuck into the front of their reading record and sent as a letter home. We are currently training staff on how to use this effectively and will write to you about the use of Google Classroom in more detail, once all the arrangements are made.













The use of Google Classroom will allow staff to interact regularly with the children through a mixture of live and prerecorded videos, and provide feedback on work submitted. Google Classroom will also be used in the unlikely event that wider school closures are enforced.

Catch-up funding

We have had confirmation that the government will be funding catch-up sessions for pupils who are identified as needing extra support, as a result of school closures. Teachers have been assessing their classes and are meeting with the Senior Leadership Team and Mrs Leahy to discuss how best to help the children they have identified. Teachers will be in contact with you if your child(ren) will be having extra support, and discuss the details with you.

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any questions.

Yours sincerely,

Mr A Brundle Chair of Governors

Han Donale

Mr Procter Executive Headteacher Mrs Vile Head of School